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Email sent home – 9th September 2020
Dear Parents

It is wonderful to be able to write collectively to all of our families at the start of our first term together this academic year. The Roecliffe staff team have been looking forward to welcoming all the children back into school and to get the term off and running!

It was fantastic to see so many children and their parents join us at school on Friday afternoon to ease their way back into school - thank you to our teachers for providing this opportunity for the children to meet their teacher and to see their classroom after such a significant amount of time away from school.

The first day back has gone extremely well and I would like to thank you all for following and adhering to the measures we have in place at school. We are grateful for your patience during these first few days as we all adopt a ‘new way of doing things’. All the children have been amazing - we are very proud of how well they have adapted to a full day back in school. Well done, Roecliffe!

We have plenty to update you on so please read on for the latest information.

Reminders

We are looking forward to our Roald Dahl day on Monday 14th September. Children are invited to come to school on Monday dressed as a Roald Dahl character and we will all be participating in activities linked to his wonderful books. Monday is Class 4's PE day but despite this Miss Ratliffe would still like her class to take part in the Roald Dahl dress up day so there is no need to come/bring in PE kits.

PE kits should be worn all day by children on their PE day, so please bring your child to school on their PE day dressed in PE kit.

Class 1 - Friday

Class 2 - Wednesday

Class 3 - Wednesday

Class 4 - Monday

PE sessions will start next week (from 14th Sept)

(Class 4 are sneaking an extra PE session in on Friday 11th (tomorrow), so please come to school in your PE kits.)

Parents are able to park in the Crown Inn car park when dropping off and collecting children - many thanks to Lukas and Veronicka for supporting the school.

Homework

Homework will now be set through Google Classroom for each of our pupils in Classes 2, 3 and 4 and we will no longer use homework books. Miss Barron will provide activities for her children to complete at home through Tapestry. Year 1 parents and new parents - we will create new Google accounts for your children and provide a short guide on accessing Google Classroom to assist you when your child accesses their homework.

Homework will always be set on a Friday and work can be ‘turned in’ (submitted) through Google Classroom on any day until the following Wednesday which is the deadline.

We encourage the children to engage in daily reading in addition to homework. The staff have planned homework activities as consistently as possible and these will be as follows:-

Class 1 - Phonics practice (and daily reading)

Class 2 - Phonics/spellings activity, maths activity (and daily reading)

Class 3 - Spellings activity, times table activity, writing or maths activity (and daily reading)

Class 4 - Spelling activity, grammar/punctuation activity, maths activity (and daily reading)

The Roecliffe planners have now been replaced and instead your child will have a yellow reading record. Useful digital documents specific to your child’s class (we are calling this our ‘class toolkit’) are now in your child’s Google Classroom and these provide age-related information such as which high frequency words to learn, which multiplication tables to learn, explanations of grammar and punctuation etc.

Swimming in Class 3

Knaresborough Pool is closed due to an upgrade of the filtration system and swimming lessons are temporarily cancelled. We hope to provide swimming lessons for our Class 3 pupils when the pool re-opens. We will keep you updated.

‘Over the Rainbow’

The rainbow symbol was very important during lockdown and was a sign of hope and gratitude during anxious and worrying times. It is important now, that as we start to move forward and adapt to a new normality, the children are able to start their school year by collaborating in enjoyable activities which strengthen their friendships and build their confidence and resilience. ‘Over the Rainbow’ is a Roecliffe initiative to mark the beginning of a new school year filled with hope and happiness.

This half-term, all the children will be working with Sam Rich, a dance teacher, on Friday mornings to develop their street dance skills. Each of the dances the children will perform will be fresh and upbeat, with plenty of happy tunes to accompany their moves! We will practise our dances in separate bubbles but the dances will collectively be known as ‘Over the Rainbow’ and we hope to provide parents with film clips of our final performances.

Pupils do not need their PE kits for these dance sessions on Fridays.

Pupil photographs

Nikki Mitchell will be back with us on Monday 14th September to take pupils’ photos around the beautiful surroundings of our school building. Nikki will capture as many picture-perfect shots as possible during Monday 14th and will then return throughout the week when the weather permits.

Flu Vaccinations

The Healthy School Team will be visiting Roecliffe on Tuesday 10th November to administer flu vaccinations to registered children in Years R- 6 at 9.00am. The link to register your child will be sent out next week once we have received it from the Healthy School Team.

Arbor

Many thanks to those of you who have downloaded the Arbor app from the App store or Play Store. Our new Management Information System, Arbor, now holds our school information and data in one central place which will make tasks such as updating details, making payments and booking events more efficient for both parents and school.

If you have not yet activated your parent portal please follow the below link and click the 'First Time Logging in'. Add in the email address to which this message was sent to and you will get an email you can use to set your password and login. When you are setting up your account please use a laptop or a computer and google Chrome, after the first time you have logged in you can download the Arbor App and login from there., please allow notifications as this will be how school will contact you in future.

https://roecliffe-cofe-primary.uk.arbor.sc

Autumn Parent Consultation Meetings

Under current restrictions our autumn parent consultation meetings will operate differently this half-term. Despite the implications of Covid and the measures which need to be in place in school, we are planning to arrange parent consultation meetings for parents to discuss their child’s wellbeing and academic progress with their class teacher later this half-term. Parents from each class will be invited to attend socially distanced meetings with the class teacher over the course of two or three evenings and these will take place in the last two weeks of autumn 1 half-term. We feel it is imperative that you remain well informed about your child at school and we will bring you details of our plans for these meetings shortly.

Residential visits

Class 3 and Class 4 were due to take part in residential visits to Bewerley Park and East Barnby in June and these, unfortunately, were cancelled due to the Covid pandemic. We are keen to reschedule these two visits so that the children are able to enjoy a stay away from home with their friends participating in outdoor activities and having lots of fun.

Covid-19 permitting, there will be a Class 3 residential trip to Bewerley Park 28th - 30th April 2021.

Covid-19 permitting, there will then be a Class 4 residential trip to East Barnby 21st - 23rd June 2021.

The DfE currently continues to advise against domestic (UK) overnight and overseas educational visits. This advice remains under review and we hope and anticipate that by the time our visits are due, we will be able to attend. As ever, we will act to keep you updated regularly. Further details of the two planned trips will be sent out to Class 3 and Class 4 parents shortly.

Smiley faces, shrieks of delight, busy minds and plenty of chitter-chatter! A first wonderful day at school, and we look forward to many more!

Take care,

Mrs Briggs
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